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more than halfof the total liability. It is as high as 94 percent in UNCDF and more than 75
percent of total liability for UN Volume I, UNFPA, UNITAR, UNRWA and UNHCR. It is
important for entities to have a funding plan for this liability.

Fraud awareness and preventionmeasures

The Board noted that all entities have documented anti-fraud and anti-corruption
framework. All the reporting entities believe they have adequate strategies in place to
prevent fraud. The Board noted that seven entities (UN Volume I, lTC, UNEP, UNITAR,
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the consignee and $4.48 million in demurrage charges for containers that were not returned
until February 2017.

UNITAR

UNITAR adopted IPSAS in 2014 and implemented the UNDP administered Atlas
(ERP) system in 2015. Many journal entries for the year 2016 needed to be corrected.

UNHCR

Cash-based assistance is a significant component of support to UNHCR's beneficiaries.
In one country, seasonal support from December 2016 to March 2017 was granted as a
one-off payment. Standard operating procedures on cash based interventions were
unclear on whether seasonal support is a monthly or one-off payment. While UNHCR
provided documentation for its decision, the Board considers that disbursement terms of
seasonal support should be clear.

UNODC

The United Nations is committed to improving accessibility of staff members with
disabilities. While UNODC has not yet set standards on accessibility of its field offices,
it has taken first steps to define local standards. .
The Administration has launched the process of supporting Member States in the
implementation of SDOs. UNODC should develop a concrete agenda and indicators that
allow tracking its progress.

UNOPS

Governance Structure

Directors at headquarters are engaged in policymaking and putting in place systems and
standards while the related aspects of obtaining management information and reports
that permit managerial oversight at all levels were found wanting. There was no
centralized system for reporting project quality risks and incidents. The role of
headquarters' directors is not clearly set out even in the new governance risk and
compliance framework for 2016.

UNRWA

Mallagen,ent ofcash transfer through e card system

UNRWA made some reforms such as transitioning from the provision of in-kind food
assistance to a cash-based transfer approach in some field offices, and introducing new
systems and policies. Despite the initiatives, staff at the lower level still need awareness
trainings for introduced changes.

4



UN-Wo mcn

Establishment offield and prog/'{/lIIl11e presellce

UN-Womcn docs not have any documented policy or guidance note to govcrn thc
establishment and operations of field and programmc presences. As a result of this, thc
Board noted that two offices away from headquarters (one country and one regional office)
had estab lished Iivc field presences and four programme presences, respectively, without
properly documented business cases,
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